TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 2nd November 2015

Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Clerk Adele Waddington

Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner 

Councillor Ruth Crompton
Councillor John Dransfield

Councillor Ian Hartley
Apologies

Chairman Cllr Barry Hodgson, PC Nigel Keates, PCSO Trish Thompson, Councillor Karen Plumb, Councillor Chris Taylor, CCllr Paul White, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Beverley Robinson
Also Present

Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 5th October 2015 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Dransfield, seconded Cllr Reyner
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

A resident of Cotton Tree has reported an abandoned car at the side of the millennium garden.  Adele to report to PCSO Thompson/PC Keates.  The car is not taxed, but it MoT's until 18th November 2015.

Following the meeting, PCSO Thompson advised that the Police have been given new mobile devices.  Their new numbers are PC Keates 07967 822195, PCSO Thompson 07966 865541

 CCllr Paul White

CCllr White was unable to attend the meeting
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven has completed 26 hours.  Adele has done the new contract for Steven, and there is a part which needs to be signed by 2 Councillors.  Cllr's Reyner and Crompton signed and Adele to return.

Adele has called and emailed Stone Edge a lot during the month regarding the cleaning of the War memorial.  They have not responded.  Cllr Reyner will speak to the British Legion to see if they can recommend anyone who can clean the plaque on the front.

Cllr Crompton presented the awards won by Trawden in Bloom at this year's North West In Bloom competition in the absence of Cllr Robinson.  The team were awarded a certificate and cup for most improved, and a Gold award in the large village category.  A vote of thanks went to the team as they have worked exceptionally hard this year.

 

Millennium Garden
Cllr Robinson has had a small plaque made for the Millennium Garden.  Cllr Reyner to mount onto a stainless steel back and give to Cllr Hodgson at the next meeting.  Cllr Hodgson will then fix to the wall at the garden entrance.

The wall has been repaired.  Adele has applied to Colne and District Committee for the cost of the repair.  Cllr Cockburn-Price to advise of the outcome following the discussion at their meeting.

 
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Dransfield attended the last meeting where Wycoller car park was discussed.  It has the worst crime figures on the police report.  Cllr Dransfield asked whether the Police would consider installing CCTV, but it was a definite no.  The cost is approx.. £6000 per pole with 3 fixed cameras.  Cllr Dransfield to investigate alternative camera options, and whether funding is available.

Cllr Dransfield reported that the most recent planning application for Green Meadows was refused.  Cllr 
18/2015
Cockburn-Price is still pursuing the areas on the existing 2 properties that are incorrect (barge boards/soffits).  Adele also advised that she has reported that there are no fences to the rear of the properties as per the original plans.

The Herders area has been tidied to some extent.  Their deadline is 1st December 2015.

Trawden School have been working with the Dog Warden and Pendle Borough Council to produce new posters to go at either end of the school path, and one at the Recreation Ground.  Colne and District Committee to fund the posters and the winners are to be put in the paper.

Ball Grove have been awarded the Green Flag

With reference to the 3 raised beds at Ball Grove, 2 have now been filled and the third is to be done very soon.

The new café at Ball Grove opened on 1st November and it was a very successful event.  Tracey has done a lovely job of the café, and toilets will be open via the café for park users.

 

Allotments
All quiet at the moment
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Adele has received an email from Philip Mousdale detailing the costs of the Recreation Ground.  Their costs are £14753.60 per year, but there are no income figures.  Adele to request these.  It also states on the email that they will think they will be able to agree to transferring the Cotton Tree garage sites to the Parish Council.

Land at Weavers Court
Adele has received a copy of the execution of the transfer of the land at Weavers Court to the Parish Council.  The Councillors accept the transfer of the land from Redrow Homes at £1.  Cllr Hodgson and Adele Waddington need to sign the documents and return to Pendle Council.  Proposed Cllr Reyner, Seconded Cllr Dransfield – all in favour

Position of Clerk from April 2016
Adele has been looking at office space.  The Old Rock are charging £430 every 3 Months which is rent including buildings insurance.  There are currently no offices available, but Tony is sure that there will be one free for the time we require one.  He is willing to supply all furniture and paint the office.  Adele has tried several times to contact CRS, but they have not called back.  Adele has also been in contact with Jacqui Watson who has Black Carr Mill.  Their office is drawn out and should be built by the end of November.  Adele to contact Jacqui after her holiday and go and have a look and get costs.  She is willing to work around our requirements.  Adele has also been to see Susan at Colne Town Council as it was mentioned that there could be space there.  The Councillors would prefer to have an office in Trawden to try and encourage residents to visit the office if needed.  It was proposed by Cllr Dransfield that we should pursue the space at the Old Rock, but have a second option in mind.  Probably Black Carr Mill.  Seconded Cllr Crompton.  Put to vote – all in favour.

Adele also spoke about purchasing consumables and it was decided that the Parish Council should have a credit card for these purchases.  Most of the items the Council buys are paid for by invoice, so it would just be for office supplies.  Cllr Hartley proposed that Adele should look into a credit card with the Yorkshire Bank.  Seconded Cllr Reyner, all in favour

Adele to gather some sample contracts and pension information from other parish councils and pass on at the December meeting to do a draft for consultation at the next meeting

 

Remembrance Day

Adele has collected the wreath and passed to Cllr Reyner who will lay at the War Memorial on Remembrance Sunday.  Meet in Church at 10am for a service, then onto the war memorial for another service around 11am.

 
Parish Matters

Cllr Hartley reported that the bollards at Hollin Hall have been run into a few times.  There are now 2 more there which are not causing obstruction.
19/2015
Adele to look into a root balled Christmas tree as the Community Centre Committee have agreed that one can be planted.  Adele to obtain costs for various sizes and report back.    A member of the Community Centre Committee would like to be present at the next meeting to discuss its location.  Adele to invite

 

Planning Applications

13/15/0491P – Conversion of an agricultural barn to 2 dwellings with external alterations (re-submission) at Far Wanless Farm, Hollin Hall, Trawden

13/015/0492P – Listed Building consent for above application

No objections.  It looks like careful consideration has gone into the planning of this conversion and is already in-keeping with the surrounding area

 13/15/0486P – Replace existing UPVC windows with oak double glazed units to front, side and rear and Velux windows and remove windows on side to kitchen extension at 6 Hilltop, Colne Road, Trawden.  Very old property which would enhance the appearance of replacing the plastic windows with wooden ones

 
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Information received that the dog bin above Peter Latihe Farm is to be re-instated

Information received from Pendle Borough council in relation to costs associated with the running of the Recreation Ground.  They think they will be able to agree to transferring the Cotton Tree Garage Sites to the Parish Council

Audit information received back.  Completed with one minor issue

Information received regarding the annual Mayor’s ‘Bit of a do’

Agreement received from Katrina Pickles for the transfer of the land at Weavers Court

Grass Roots magazine received

Christmas Tree, Stars and LED trees to be erected week commencing 16th November 2015

Finance
Bank transfer of £287.06 for Adele Waddington October pay
Bank transfer of £44.77 for Adele Waddington October expenses

Bank transfer of £308.84 to Steven Hounslow for October hours

Bank transfer of £23.00 to HMRC for October Tax
Bank transfer for £90.24 for JRB Enterprise
Bank transfer of £575.30 to Mandeleigh Plants
Bank transfer of £250 to CWS Groundworks for repair of wall at Millennium Garden

The cost for producing the poppy wreath was £17.50  It was proposed Cllr Dransfield, seconded Cllr Crompton that we would pay £30 for it – all in favour

 Cheque for £37.00 to Cllr Robinson for plaque for Millennium Garden
Meeting closed 8.45pm – next meeting 7th December 2015

Dates for future meetings
To be decided
20/2015
